
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
August 29, 2018 
 
 
Mr. Morris Woodruff 
Secretary of the Commission 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street, Suite 100 
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360 
 
 
Dear Mr. Woodruff: 
 
The tariff sheets listed below issued by Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri (Ameren Missouri or 
the Company) were filed as a revision of Schedule No. 6, Schedule of Rates for Electricity, on August 29, 2018: 
 
  Filed   Canceling  

 5th Revised Sheet No. 88 4th Revised Sheet No. 88 
 4th Revised Sheet No. 88.1 3rd Revised Sheet No. 88.1 
 2nd Revised Sheet No. 88.2 1st Revised Sheet No. 88.2 
 5th Revised Sheet No. 88.3 4th Revised Sheet No. 88.3 
 2nd Revised Sheet No. 88.4 1st Revised Sheet No. 88.4 
 Original Sheet No. 88.5 
 Original Sheet No. 88.6 
 Original Sheet No. 88.7 
 Original Sheet No. 88.8 
 Original Sheet No. 88.9 
 Original Sheet No. 88.10 
 Original Sheet No. 88.11 
 Original Sheet No. 88.12 
 Original Sheet No. 88.13 
 3rd Revised Sheet No. 170 2nd Revised Sheet No. 170 

 
These tariff sheets are being issued August 29, 2018 to become effective on and after September 28, 2018.   
 
The revisions being requested will revise the Company’s Solar Rebate ("Rider SR Solar Rebate 2019-2023 – 
393.1670" and "Rider SR Solar Rebate RSMo 393.1030") and "Electric Power Purchases From Qualifying 
Facilities" tariffs to support implementation of RSMo 393.1670, which make solar rebates available to 
customers whose solar generating facilities become operational on or after January 1, 2019.   
 
The effective date proposed for these revisions is important as many customers and solar developers desire to 
understand the rules that will be in place governing the new solar rebates as soon as possible due to the solar 
rebate rate being reduced by 50% after June 30, 2019. 
  
This filing replaces proposed tariff filing JE-2019-0011, which was withdrawn on August 27, 2018. The 
proposed tariff revisions address Staff's issues of concern, including SREC ownership and a solar rebate 
application form. These revision were provided to Staff prior to filing.   
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Sincerely, 

 

Paula N. Johnson 

 
Paula N. Johnson  
Senior Corporate Counsel 
 
 


